## SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION SQUADRON 136

## SAL COMMANDER'S MESSAGE:

I hope that this newsletter finds all in good health and spirits. As we wind down one season and begin preparations for the next, I look forward to diving into the many projects and events of our Post Legion Family. I want to encourage our Squadron members to look over the calendar of events and support the events either by attending or volunteering to help.

The Queen of Hearts is continuing every Monday with drawings at 7:30 PM. Also, don't forget that on the first Monday of every month we are selling shrimp from 5:30 PM to 8:00 PM, so come out to the Queen of Hearts and enjoy a break to end the day, relax and connect with Legion Family members.

If you have not paid your 2019 dues, please due so soon. The 2020 renewal dues are being accepted as well. Dues are \$20 and \$15 for junior and dual memberships, so please don't hesitate to renew. Remember that paying dues early entitles you to the Post's delicious Early Bird Dinner on November 4<sup>th</sup>. Also, look around you and ask anyone you can find whether they are eligible to join the SAL as a member, it could be a brother, friend, or a neighbor.

On November 1<sup>st</sup> we will be co-hosting, along with Auxiliary Unit 136, a SUPER SHOTGUN BINGO. Join us for lots of fun, big money games and games of chance. The SAL is awaiting confirmation on when we will be defending our Championship title in the Squadron beef cook -off. Once announced, please come out and support our team.

Our meetings continue to be held every 3<sup>rd</sup> Tuesday at 7:00 PM. We would like to have you come by and see what we do and to share your ideas. We are always looking for new ways to broaden our reach to the many veterans and their families who may be in special need after their service to our country. Keep in mind that supporting our community and veterans is what the SAL is all about. I'm certain that those of you who have yet to attend one of our meetings will find that this is a rewarding path to share your thoughts and ideas that can possibly help the many in need. I continue to encourage our Squadron members to look over the calendar of events and support either by attending or volunteering to help.

Serving Those Who Served,

Lenny Wertz, SAL Commander



## 2019/2020 Officers

Commander Lenny Wertz

1<sup>st</sup> Vice Commander Jim Harbaugh

2<sup>nd</sup> Vice Commander David Fendlay

Chaplain Robert Snyder

Finance Officer Bill Cornelius

Historian Joshua Stewart

Sgt-At-Arms Chris Field

Adjutant Ray "Cory" Micallef

Advisor Jay Mayock



## Queen of Hearts

888888888888888

A New Drawing Will Be Held Every Monday Until the Queen of Hearts is Drawn

All Tickets Must Be Purchased by 7:15 PM the Night of the Drawing

Drawing Held: 7:30 PM - Tickets: \$1.00 each - Pot Starts at: \$1000.00

This is a progressive raffle open to all Legion Family Members (any Post) in good standing with a current membership card! Be prepared to show your card.

Two (2) tickets drawn every Monday Your full name must be on your ticket(s) to be valid.

If your ticket is drawn, you may pick a card from the Queen of Hearts Board.

The amount of money won depends on the card drawn.

SEE FLYERS AROUND THE POST FOR COMPLETE SET OF RULES AND PAYOUT INFORMATION Sponsored by The Sons of the American Legion #136

